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MILPERSMAN 1306-996 
 

NAVAL NETWORK WARFARE COMMAND BLUE TEAMS 
 
Responsible 
Office 

NAVPERSCOM 
(PERS-408) 

Phone:       DSN 
             COM 

882-3835 
(901) 874-3835 

 
MyNavy Career Center Phone: Toll Free 

E-mail: 
MyNavy Portal: 

1-833-330-MNCC (6622) 
askmncc@navy.mil  

https://my.navy.mil/   
 

1.  Program Background.  Naval Network Warfare Command’s blue 
team (NBT) detachments are unique commands that assess and 
assist in threat-mitigation and inform leadership of 
cybersecurity challenges for afloat and ashore commands.  The 
Service members assigned to NBTs need a solid understanding of 
cyber security and network administration to properly perform 
their duties.  Service members assigned to NBTs will be offered 
advanced training and certification opportunities to enhance 
their skills and knowledge base.  NBTs are in the following 
locations: 
 
    a.  NBT West (San Diego) – unit identification code (UIC): 
36042 
 
    b.  NBT East (Norfolk) – UIC: 36041 
 
2.  Requirements and Qualifications 
 
    a.  Service members must be in pay grades E-5 or above and 
meet the following criteria: 
 
        (1) E-5 and E-6 Service members must have Navy enlisted 
classification (NEC) code 746A, 742A, H08A, or 741A in inventory 
and completed at least one tour utilizing the aforementioned 
NECs. 
 
        (2) E-7 and above Service members must have NEC 742A or 
741A in inventory and completed at least one tour as a 
documented information system security officer or information 
system security manager. 
 
    b.  Preference for assignment would be for Service members 
with a previous documented tour at an NBT, Navy red team, or 
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cyber protection team.  Pay grade and NEC substitutions are not 
authorized, unless approved by the gaining command. 
 
3.  Transferring Command Requirements 
 
    a.  Complete all sections of NAVPERS 1306/92 Special Program 
Screening. 
 
    b.  Required obligated service (OBLISERV) for this program 
is 36 months.  OBLISERV must be satisfied by reenlistment or 
extension.  NAVPERS 1070/613 Administrative Remarks is not 
authorized in lieu of hard OBLISERV. 
 
    c.  If the Service member is found suitable, commands must 
report the following information to the receiving command via 
message: 
 
        (1) Any derogatory entries in section A of NAVPERS 
1306/92; and  
 
        (2) Whether the Service member’s record contains any of 
the following in the past 36-month period: 
 
            (a) One or more physical fitness assessment 
failures, or 
 
            (b) Failure to maintain security clearance. 
 
    d.  Report suitability and or unsuitability determinations 
to Navy Personnel Command Enlisted Distribution Division (PERS-
40), rating detailer, and gaining command utilizing exhibit 1 of 
MILPERSMAN 1306-900 within 30 days of receipt of Bureau of Naval 
Personnel orders.  If warranted, submit a waiver utilizing 
exhibit 2 of MILPERSMAN 1306-900. 
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